
With slneere appreciation of the loss 

sustained by McGill University and the cause of Protestant 

Education In the Province of Quebec, I cordially congratulate 

Dalhousle University on having secured the services of 

Professor Carleton Stanley as President of that Institution.

Professor Stanley has since 1925 

been one of the outstanding professors on the staff of 

this University, and during the past year, upon being 

appointed Assistant to the Principal, has been brought 

Into more Intimate relationship v/lth the Principals 

office. Professor Stanley Is a scholar of repute, a 

keen student of educational affairs, a congenial and 

loyal colleague, and a man of increasing Influence in 

those spheres of our national life that have most to do 

with the well-being of our citizens.

I have always looked upon it as 

my primary responsibility as Principal to see to It that 

the staff of McGill University was strong In all depart­

ments, and I think I can modestly claim that great progress 

has been made in that direction, - despite the fact that 

the funds collected as a result of the campaign of eleven 

years ago were all aHrortted before a dollar was collected.

Any Increase In the number and quality of the personnel 

Of the different departments has only been possible because


